SME Resume Review as an Alternative Assessment and Upcoming Q&A Sessions
SME Resume Review option as an alternative assessment is now available for use.
Executive Order 13932, issued June 26, 2020, requires agencies to expand the use of skill- and competency-based assessments in the federal hiring process. The EO states that agencies may no longer solely rely on the candidates’ self-reporting assessment results, but instead must supplement that assessment with other tools in order to create a multiple hurdle approach to evaluating candidates during the selection process.
To meet the directive, DOI issued Personnel Bulletin 20-21 and in April 2021 developed a framework around the use of USA Hire as our first new assessment approach. 
IBC is excited to announce that framework has been developed to allow the use of SME resume review as another alternative assessment to strengthen hiring practices and meet the requirements of EO 13932 and PB 20-21.
Do you have questions about the new SME Resume Review assessment option?  
Representatives from IBC’s Human Resources Operations Division will host two 1-hour Q&A sessions to answer your questions. Use the link below to submit your questions in advance:
Submit Questions
Thursday, January 13, 2022
1:00 p.m. - 2 p.m. MT
3 p.m. - 4 p.m. ET
Join Via Teams
Add the event to your calendar
Thursday, January 20, 2022
9:00 a.m. - 10 a.m. MT
11 a.m. - 12 p.m. ET
Join Via Teams
Add the event to your calendar
__________________
Questions?
If you have questions related to SME resume review or alternative assessments, please contact your servicing HR Specialist or the POC listed on the vacancy announcement to which you are applying.
Resources
· Executive Order 13932 – Modernizing and Reforming the Assessment and Hiring of Federal Job Candidates
· Personnel Bulletin (PB) 20-21 – Requirements for Assessment Practices During the Selection Process
· Assessments page on IBC Customer Central
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